
 

 
 

                            Welcome to 

 Week 10    
 Dear Parents and Caregivers 

We made it! Congratulations to students, teachers, parents, and 

caregivers on what has been a very rewarding first half of the 

school year. Our Kindergarten students are now seasoned 

campaigners. We would not have got here without the support of so 

many, the teachers Mrs Hazell and Miss Radka, the P&C, and our 

volunteers.  I would also like to take some time to acknowledge the 

people behind the scenes, our administration staff, Desley, our 

SLSO, Madelyn, and possibly the hardest working GA in the state, 

Dean. 

We say a fond goodbye to Miss Radka today who is taking up a 

position at Lismore Public School. We wish her all the best in her 

new role as a teacher on Stage 3. 

I hope everyone takes some time to relax over the holidays.  If you are not getting away, then I hope 

you are able to lose yourself in a good book and enjoy the company of friends and family. 

Our PBL values of show Respect, be Responsible, have Success are the values which PPS 

strive to achieve.  

Sharyn Pidgeon | Principal 
 

Parent Contact 

Any parent that wishes to contact the principal or teachers please ring the school office 

phone on 67549 2909 during office hours (8.30am to 3.30pm), or the school mobile :0448 

498 346 after hours for emergencies only. 

 

Combined Athletics Carnival-Tuesday 14th June  

A big thank you for to all the parents, grandparents and community members who came along 

supported, and helped out at our Athletics Carnival. Thank you to Gravesend and St Joseph’s 

schools for joining us on the day.  It turned out to be a lovely day, students competed with 

great enthusiasm in each of their events. 
 

Results 

Sub Junior Boy: Jaxon Aitken  Runner Up: Mason Aitken 

Sub Junior Girl: Charlotte Rooke Runner Up: Georgie Rigby 

Junior Boy: Jesse Rigby   Runner Up: Aiden Gill 

Junior Girl: Maggie Brown  Runner Up: Annabelle Todd/ Sophie Sharkey 

11yrs Boy: Michael Brennan  Runner Up: Jake Holland 

11yrs Girl: Skye Rainford 

12yrs Boy: Clancy Barwick  Runner Up: Sam Peachey 
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Calendar 2022 
    
  JULY 
   Fri 1st Last Day of Term 2 

Sat 16th Pally P & C –  
Fireworks & Camp Oven  
Cook Off Fundraiser 
Mon 18th Staff Development 
Day 
Tues 19th Students return to 
School 
Thurs 21st Jumpstart 

  Transition Program 
Thurs 28th Jumpstart 

  Transition Program 

   AUG 

   Mon 1st – Fri 5th  

   Education Week 
Thurs 4th Jumpstart 

  Transition Program 
 
 
 
 

  



Marching: Pallamallawa Public School 

Trawalla Gwydir Athletics Cup: Pallamallawa Public School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball Gala Day 

The 3-6 classes from Pally and Gravesend participated in the Moree Netball Gala Day on 

Friday 17th June. Students had a great day, they enjoyed learning and playing netball against 

other schools and making new friends. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grandparents and Parents Lunch/Afternoon Event-Friday 24th June 

It was lovely to see so many grandparents/parents show up and support our lunch and the 

afternoon activities. Everyone seemed to enjoy their meals, especially the students who had 

hot dogs. Thank you for staying and enjoying our school assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Living Classroom Bingara 

The whole school travelled to the Living Classroom at Bingara, participated in a wide range of 

field activities. Subjects the students focused on were: The Natural World and Cultural 

Heritage, with a walk around the site to finish of the day. What an awesome day and learning 

experience for everyone.    

 

 
 
  

 

School App-Reminder 

Just a reminder to parents to download the FREE School App to keep up 

to date with what’s going on at school and any emergency notices that we 

may need to put out. 

 

Thank you for liking and sharing our Facebook page, where 

you will find exciting things happening in and around our 

school. https://www.facebook.com/Pallamallawa-Public-

School-109487817952262 
 

Moree Mobile Library Visit 

The Moree Mobile library will be parked outside the front of the 

school grounds on Monday 25th July from 11.30am to 12.30pm. 

The mobile library and customer service facility will give the 

community greater access to book collection, printing and Wi-Fi 

services as well as the ability to make payments like water, rates 

and animal registrations and any queries about council related 

issues. So, pop on down and see Tian and utilise this wonderful service. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Pallamallawa-Public-School-109487817952262
https://www.facebook.com/Pallamallawa-Public-School-109487817952262
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Facebook_Zero
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you all a safe and restful holiday.  

We look forward to seeing all students on  

Tuesday 19th July. 


